DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM
BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETING MINUTES

September 22, 2011

OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at the Veteran’s Affairs Office conference room in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. Earl McCloksey called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m.  Those in attendance included:


BOM Members



Staff and Interested Parties

Deb Lindell


DOC

Lynn Gedney


DELJIS


Earl McCloskey

DOJ

Ray Sammons

DELJIS


Marian Bhate


PD

Mary Hansen


DELJIS


Bob Denton


AOC/JIC
Sandi Nickerson

DELJIS


Mike McDonald

DSP/IT
Proxies

Capt. Potts


DCOP/NPD
Earle Dempsey

DTI


April Schmitt


DSCYF/YRS

for Secretary Sills


Marianne Kennedy

JP Ct.

Mona Steele


F. Ct.









for Guy Sapp








Renee Rigby


DSP/SBI









for Capt. Sapp

REVIEW OF AUGUST MINUTES
Minutes of the August 25, 2011, Board of Managers meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Mike McDonald and seconded by Ms. Deb. Lindell.

II.
NETWORK MANAGEMENT

None.

III.
STRATEGIC ISSUES
· DCAP – Nothing new to report.

· Review of DCAP/CJIS Interface – Nothing new to report.

· IT Consolidation – The Department of State is currently in Phase 2A.  On September 6, 2011 the employees that were at the Silver Lake Complex have moved over to DTI and have fully taken over support of those divisions including Help Desk and Desk Top Support.  DTI has completed recommendations for the Department of Finance.  There have been several rounds of discussions to date with more to come.  DelDOT recommendations were just completed this month.  DelDOT reviewed them for the first time two weeks ago and a second one is forthcoming.  The Department of Education is in the system design and process stage.  They have completed 17 of those and have 5 more to go and DTI is now in the recommendations stage for them.  DEDO is the last agency.  They are moving along very quickly.  The inventory process has been done.  DTI has already taken over their desk top support and help desk since it is a smaller agency that had only one IT person.

IV.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Planning Committee – Making plans for the Retreat at this time.
· Police Complaint Access Committee – No requests.

· Policy and Procedure Committee – No new report.

V.
OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics – Reports showing usage are attached.  The question was asked if it would be possible to get a listing of officers by name who are still issuing manual tickets and/or summonses.  Ms. Gedney said that it could be done.  Mr. McDonald made the request so that those officers could be notified and asked to stop the manual tickets and/or summonses.
· Project Status Report – Reports of usage attached.  Ms. Gedney highlighted the new projects:  Interface with DATE; Enhancement for NICS:  Enhancement for Reporting Accurate CCH; and Subpoena for Trial – E-Crash.
· Car Fax – Mr. McDonald was to meet with Secretary Schiliro and the Delaware State Police executive staff about their position on this matter.  The Board is still waiting for a response from DAG Mike Tupman regarding the wording of Title 21, Section 313(b).
VI.
NEW BUSINESS
· CCH  Interface Project – Mr. McDonald would like to get the DELJIS representatives and Mr. McNatt’s group in the same room along with Morpho Trac to review the documents that are generating the project.  The company wants to make sure that what they are implements is what we still want done.
· DELJIS Retreat – Mr. McCloskey reminded all participants in the Retreat that should their department wish to contribute monies toward the cost of the Retreat to do so.  To date the Department of Justice has donated $2,500.00 toward the costs.

VII.
ADJOURNMENT
With no further business, a Motion to Adjourn was made by Ms. Marianne Kennedy and seconded by Mr. Mike McDonald at approximately 10:40 a.m.
